Chesopeian Colony Civic League Meeting

June 16, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm at Beach Ford Dealership by Vice-President Steve Mangum. There were 14 residents present.

Secretary's Report: Reading of the minutes from 04-29-15 was waived and approved as presented.

Treasurer's Report: April Brown was not able to be at the meeting. Heather Serio spoke for April. She said 1 resident paid their 2014 dues, 144 residents paid their 2015 dues, and 2 residents paid their 2016 dues. We have received 685.00 in scholarship donations so far this year. Budget was presented and approved.

Checking account balance: \$9,819.24

Savings account balance: \$4,413.73 (interest accrued)

Scholarship fund: \$2,051.22

Committee Reports:

- **Security** No reports.
- Website John has updated the site. If we want anything else added to the website, contact John.
- Garden Club/Colony Beautification Front entrance is complete, thanks to Jenny Reed's help. The club is in recess for the summer and will start meeting again in September. All are welcome to join and do not need to know about gardening to join. Every other month, there are night meetings held in the neighborhood and day meetings at the Princess Anne Country Club.
- Council of Civic Organizations No report.
- Clean the Bay Day Steve M said there were 7 volunteers. They collected 10 bags of trash, about 150 pounds of debris. They collected trash behind the water tower at Walmart, Hobby Lobby, and OneLife. He said there are two abandoned barges back there and will report them to the city. The city had a picnic for all volunteers at the Great Neck Park with food, a band, and prizes. He is hoping to get Girl Scouts and Boy Scouts involved next year.
- **Welcome Committee** No report. Someone reported there are new neighbors on Queen Anne. Our new neighbors from Timber Neck Trail attended the meeting and were welcomed by everyone there.
- **Dredging** Frank G. was not present for a report.
- **Newsletter** Newsletters will go out this weekend.
- **Directory** The directory is in process. Twenty-two out of twenty-three block captains have reported to Ron. He is looking for a photograph to go on the front of the directory. He would like it to be a current photograph.
- Scholarship –Two recipients have been chosen. Raleigh Leavitt was awarded \$500 and will be attending Virginia Tech. Sam Brooks won \$250 and will be attending Hampden Sydney. Their pictures and information will be in the newsletter.

• **4**th **of July** – Chicken is being added to the menu, along with the BBQ pork and hot dogs. Bows are ready and will be put up a week before 4th of July. Annette will arrange for volunteers to help. A flyer will be going out to the neighborhood.

Old Business:

• Front entrance – The board approved \$2000 to change the lights at the front entrance to LED. Ron Hess said we need to consider that the lights will have wires and will cause the Garden Club problems.

New Business:

• None

Additional comments-

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:37 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Heather Serio Secretary